
 
 
 

   
 

May 2, 2025 
 

The Honorable Tom Cole      The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman        Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations      Committee on Appropriations 
H-305, U.S. Capitol       1036 Longworth House Office Building 
U.S. House of Representatives      U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515       Washington, DC 20515 

 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for the Real Time Intelligence Center Expansion project in Fiscal Year 2026. The 
entity to receive funding for this project is the Glendale Police Department, located at 131 N. Isabel St. 
Glendale, CA 91206. The funding would be used to add a network of city-owned surveillance cameras and 
secure data storage to the Real Time Intelligence Center.  
 
The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will promote and enhance public safety in the 
region by enhancing the Glendale Police Department’s ability to prevent crime, respond to emergencies, 
and manage large-scale events efficiently. The project aims to increase public safety measures ahead of the 
2026 World Cup and 2028 Olympics in Los Angeles. 
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by section 
1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10381(b)(8)). I certify 
that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Laura Friedman 
Member of Congress

 
 


